CITY OF HAINES
COUNCIL MEETING AGENDA

SEPTEMBER 12, 2017
       CONVENE: 6:00 PM

LOCATION: CITY HALL

Mayor's Report

Consent Agenda

The items on the Consent Agenda are considered routine and all will be adopted by one motion unless a Council Member or a person in the audience requests, before the vote on the motion, to have any item considered separately.  If any item is removed from the Consent Agenda, it will be discussed immediately following the vote for the other items on the consent agenda.
· Minutes of August 16, 2017 Council meeting.
· September accounts payable.

· Resources and obligations report - August
City Recorder/Public Works Reports

· Reports
Administrative Matters
Unfinished Business
New Business
Council Reports

Public Comments
The City of Haines complies with Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973 and the Americans with Disabilities Act. Assistance is available for individuals with disabilities by calling 856-3366 or the Oregon Telecommunications Relay Service. Their phone numbers are: TTY: 800-648-3458/Voice: 800-848-4442The City of Haines is an equal opportunity Employer and Provider. Complaints of Discrimination should be sent to USDA Director, Office of Civil Rights, Washington, D.C.  20250-9410
Approved
Council____________________ Date_________________________

CITY OF HAINES

CITY COUNCIL MEETING
SEPTEMBER 12, 2017
CONVENED: 6:00 PM

CITY HALL

Mayor Jim Brown opened the September 12, 2017 City Council meeting at 6:00 pm. Council members present were Katie Jones Bedolla, Ken Bain, Don Adcock and Connie Pound Lewis. Council members John Shurtleff and Lisa Whited were absent. Also present was City Recorder Valerie Russell. 

Citizens present: Sandy Wood and Garla Rowe.
Agenda Item No. 1 – Mayor’s Report
Baker Sanitary Disposal of Waste Agreement
Mayor Brown stated that Baker Sanitary agreed to pay the City $0.15 per gallon to dispose of the waste from chemical toilets and septic tanks. Baker Sanitary researched what chemicals are used in the toilets and it does not contain formaldehyde. A simple agreement has been drafted and will be signed by Brent Freese from Baker Sanitary Service. If Baker Sanitary disposes of 63,000 gallons a year the City will receive around $9,500 that will go into the sewer fund.

Representative Greg Smith Baker County Economic Development
Representative Greg Smith from Baker County Economic Development and Baker County Commissioner Bill Harvey met with Mayor Brown to discuss any potential economic development in Haines. Mayor Brown explained to them that in order for any major economic development to take place the upgrades to the City’s water system would have to be completed. The City has not been successful in obtaining the grants necessary to complete the project. The City will be applying again this year for a CDBG grant and a SDWRLF loan. Greg Smith stated that he was on his way to Salem and he would discuss the Haines water project with the legislature. 

Misc.

Mayor Brown explained that he has not heard back from the Baker County Sheriff Department concerning placing a radio tower at the sewer farm.

Citizen Garla Rowe stated that Snake River PCS is looking for a place to rent in this area where they can locate a cell phone tower and suggested contacting Mike Latten. 

Agenda Item No. 2– Consent Agenda

Councilor Jones-Bedolla questioned the discussion from the August Council Meeting concerning approving the commercial greenhouse in a residential zone. During the discussion she had questioned if any chemicals would be going into the sewer system such a fertilizers, herbicides or other chemicals. The applicant for the proposed greenhouse was not present at the meeting so the question was unanswered, but other members of the Council believed that all organic methods would be used. Councilor Jones-Bedolla stated that she did not vote yes or no and should have abstained but did not verbalize that at the meeting. 
City Recorder Valerie Russell cautioned the Council that they must make it clear how they wish to vote, but her statement would be noted in the September minutes. Valerie stated that even though the City approved the application the City will still have control of any adverse effects. The sewer ordinance also has guidelines pertaining to what can be disposed of into the sewer system.
Councilor Jones-Bedolla made a motion to accept the consent agenda. Councilor Pound-Lewis seconded the motion. The motion was approved by unanimous consent. 

Agenda Item No. 3 – City Recorder
City Recorder

Water Capacity Assessment for SDWRLF Loan
City Recorder Valerie Russell explained that Bill Goss from the Oregon Health Authority Drinking Water Agency came to Haines to complete a Water Capacity Assessment which is a requirement of the SDWRLF loan for the Water Compliance Project. Bill Goss stated the Capacity Assessment is one of the final steps for the loan process which means the City will be able to get the loan if the City is a grant recipient. 

ODOT Special Cities Allotment Grant
ODOT announced that with the passage of the new transportation bill the amount of the Special City Allotment has been increased from 1 million to 5 million statewide. This will increase the number of awards granted this year. Michael Barry, from ODOT, stated that his advice was to focus on chip seal and crack paving projects. The City’s application is for a chip sealing and crack sealing project.
Agenda Item No. 4 – Council Reports

Councilor Bain
Councilor Bain stated that during the eclipse weekend the Haines Rodeo Association hosted 12 campers. There were 160 team ropers that made close to $9,000 for the FFA. 
Agenda Item No. 6 – Public Comments

Garla Rowe
Haines Sell Rite Store owner, Garla Rowe, stated that the OLCC is going to allow an increase in liquor stores in Baker County and she has applied for a liquor store license. The OLCC has scheduled a personal interview with Garla in Pendleton where she will find out if she is chosen from the pool. If she is, then she will travel to Portland to the OLCC board in October and if all is accepted the license could be granted in November to open a liquor store.
Meeting adjourned at 6:38 pm.
All aforementioned documents are herein attached and part of the record.
Respectfully submitted,
Valerie Russell, City Recorder 
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